Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

January 17th, 2019
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Codere, Aittama and Miller. Heide was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The December regular meeting minutes and special meeting minutes from January 10th were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
None.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$62,297.29
  Water Fund

  
  $  7,002.47
Major Streets Fund

$  8,826.35
Local Streets Fund

$  6,592.35
  Municipal Streets    
  $              0
Sanitation Fund

$  3,051.55
TOTAL

         $  87,770.01
Poll vote: Yes:  Aittama, Miller, Schuldt, Reese, Hoffman, Codere.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.

Poirier informed the Council that the final audit report had been submitted and a copy had been given to everyone. Overall was good, he said that a deficit elimination plan would be necessary in the Local St fund because of a negative ending balance of $7,400. He said a letter explaining that money had been transferred from Municipal Sts. Fund to the Local Sts in July had eliminated the issue would be sent to the State.

Poirier then introduced a 6-month budget review and went over areas in each of the funds where he recommended budget adjustments, explaining that the State wanted to see a more proactive approach to the budgeting throughout the fiscal year. After an explanation of those changes, a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by President Schuldt to approve the recommended amendments. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier read a letter from Mary Sager, a resident at Lake Linden Housing, detailing allegations against the Housing Director and issues with policy regarding meetings and resolutions at Board meetings. No further action had been 
A letter was read from the Michigan State Police stating that the application for reimbursement for damages from the second storm in July 2018 had been successful. The Village would receive $3,600. 
Poirier introduced a letter from MDOT which said the second disbursement from the State for PA 207, a special road funding Act had been received for $7,600.00.
Poirier introduced a request from CopperDog 150 for permission to use the trail in the incorporated Village for the February event. A motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Miller to grant the access. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  

Sam Stonelake from KEDA was on hand to inform the Council about the program application to the Michigan State Land Bank for the cleanup at the Lakes Lumber yard on Front Street.  He said that a grant for $50,000 was the goal and this initial step was with an eye towards a Brownfield project to eventually put up three residential homes. He said at this stage letters of support were being sought for the application. Poirier presented a draft of the letter and a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by President Schuldt to approve the draft and submit the letter. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Poirier said he would arrange a meeting-of-the-whole with the MEDC to discuss other options for development in the Village as previously discussed.

Police Report:

The police report was presented. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Fire Report:
The report was presented by Chief Miller. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the report as presented. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Chief Miller gave an update on the fire truck purchase. He said the transaction was completed for the approved $35,000 and that it had been outfitted and entered into service.
Poirier said that negotiations with the township on placing a millage question on the ballot would be pushed back as the polls for the May election at the Township office would not be opened.

Public Works Report:


Poirier went through the report. 

Poirier said the FEMA projects should be submitted by the end of the week.     He said Traverse said they would bid the water main project as part of the 2nd Street reconstruction rather than do it as a separate project as previously thought.     The broom for the John Deere tractor had been ordered from Northland Equipment. The cost was to be reimbursed through the State disbursement for the July 2018 storm.    The water heater in the pavilion had to be replaced. He said new tanks should be part of a project in the spring at the campground shower building for a much higher efficiency.    Andrew said he would keep an eye out for used equipment opportunities.

Downtown Development Authority:


Chairman Pummill gave a brief report on the DDA. He said that Ernie Kuusisto had resigned from the Board and that Rick Rak, who purchased the Harris building from Mr. Kuusisto, was interested in joining. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Hoffman to appoint Mr. Rak to the vacant seat on the DDA Board. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier said he would speak to Steven Mann at Miller-Canfield regarding guiding the DDA through the renewal process.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report.
Infrastructure:    
No report.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No Report.

Parks & Recreation

No report
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:


A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.  There were 5 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
